Parish Liaison Meetings

Minutes

Monday, 17 March 2014 at 19:00

PRESENT:

Councillor T Wainwright (in the Chair); Councillors Linden, Pettitt, B Walker and Williamson.

Mrs J Beck (Director of Customer Services), Mrs D Summers (Group Manager Finance), Mr R Hodds (Cabinet Secretary), Mr J Davis (Emergency Planning Manager), Mr I Hardy (Design, Conservation and Access Officer), Mr S Mutten (Head of Policy GYB Services) and Mr D Minns (Group Manager Planning).

Representatives from the Parish Councils of Caister on Sea, Belton, Burgh Castle, Bradwell, Hopton on Sea, Ormesby with Scratby, Somerton, Repps with Bastwick and Martham also attended.

A representative from the Norfolk Association of local Councils attended.

1. MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on the 16 September 2013 were agreed.

2. NON LISTED HERITAGE ASSETS WITHIN THE NEW LOCAL PLAN

The Design, Conservation and Access Officer reported on the Non Listed Heritage Assets within the New Local Plan. He reported that arrangements had commenced to liaise with Parish Councils in order to prevent the demolition of buildings within their parishes that may be vulnerable. The Parish Councils were advised that a display in atrium of the Town Hall showed the kind of structures that should be identified by the Parish Councillors. Over the next few months Parish Councils would be invited to make suggestions for Non Listed Heritage Assets within their parishes on structures that were not of listed quality but would be of local importance.

The Parish Councils noted that the Design, Conservation and Access Officer would be contacting all Parish Councils with further details on this matter in due course.

3. COMMUNITY RESILIENCE PLANS

The Emergency Planning Manager reported on the Community Resilience Plans. He reported that the purpose of these plans would be to enhance the ability to respond to emergencies as they arise and on the need to identify enhanced communications with

the provision of local contacts who have local knowledge in their parish areas.

The Emergency Planning Manager reported that there are currently four Community Resilience Groups that had been established and that currently six Parish Councils had signed up to participate in the Community Resilience Plans Initiative.

Parish Councils were asked to discuss this issue at their Parish Council meetings and that if they wished to receive further information they should contact the Emergency Planning Manager direct who could be contacted by email on jan@great-yarmouth.gov.uk.

4. ISSUES RAISED BY PARISH COUNCILS

RETROSPECTIVE PLANNING APPLICATIONS

The representatives from Burgh Castle Parish Council sought clarification with regard to the planning requirements in respect of retrospective planning applications.

The Group Manager (Planning) reported that the Borough Council has discretionary powers to deal with retrospective planning applications and that there is a requirement to determine the application on its particular merits.

The Parish Council representatives asked whether the Local Authority had any powers to require an applicant to demolish a structure that had not received the necessary planning consent. The Group Manager (Planning) explained the process that the Local Authority would undertake and on the requirements of the appeals process in this particular area.

STANDARDS BOARD

The Belton with Browston Parish Council representatives asked for clarification with regard to the timescale of Code of Conduct Complaints against Parish Councillors that are dealt with through the Standards process.

The Cabinet Secretary explained that representatives from nplaw normally carry out investigations into Code of Conduct Complaints and that by their nature these can be quite time consuming. Once the investigation has been carried out a report on the complaint is considered by the Standards Committee of the Borough Council, who have the power to advise the relevant Parish Council of the decision in respect of their particular Parish Councillor, although under the current legislation it is within the power of the Parish Council to either accept or reject any recommendation made by the Standards Committee.

In response to the question of whether this process could be amended, the Cabinet Secretary reported that this could only be achieved by making representations to both the Local Government Association and to the Government.

PLAYGROUND MAINTENANCE

The representatives from Belton with Browston Parish Council reported that playground equipment at Belton needed maintenance and also provision of new equipment if possible. A question was asked whether there was any budgetary fund for the provision of playground equipment for the villages.

The Cabinet Member (Transformation and Regeneration) reported on the funds

available through Section 106 funds that had been accrued by the Borough Council.

The Head of Policy (GYB Services) reported that he would look into the issues at Belton and take the necessary action where possible.

STREET CLEANING

The Belton with Browston Parish Council's representatives sought clarification with regard to the mobile street cleaner and whether this machine now only covers the main spine roads of the villages.

The Head of Policy (GYB Services) reported that currently GYB Services has only the one vehicle to undertake this work and therefore by necessity the vehicle concentrates mainly on the main roads throughout the borough. He reminded the Parish Councils that there was a need to direct resources where they are most needed in the borough.

PRECEPT ARRANGEMENTS 2015/16

The representatives from Bradwell Parish Council asked whether the precept arrangements for 2015/16 would be the same as provided in the previous year.

The Group Manager (Finance) reported that the formula and process would be the same although at this stage the Borough Council could not guarantee any level of funds that might be available.

CONCURRENT FUNCTIONS GRANTS 2015/16

The representatives from Bradwell Parish Council stated that they wished to plan ahead and sought information with regard to the level of concurrent function grants for 2015/16.

The Group Manager (Finance) reported that the Borough Council was looking at the best way of providing services and were currently examining ways of offering services in conjunction with GYB Services. The Parish Councils were advised that work was currently under way with regard to setting a timetable with regard to this issue and that the issue of concurrent function grants was currently the subject of detailed discussions by the Borough Council's Transformation Board.

FLOOD PROTECTION BARRIER IN GREAT YARMOUTH

The representative from Somerton Parish Council asked whether the Borough Council had entered into discussions with the Broads Authority with regard to the Flood Protection Barrier.

The Director of Customer Services reported that at present no conversation had been held with the Broads Authority although this matter can be taken forward and that discussions could be arranged with the Broads Authority. The Somerton Parish Council representative suggested that the Borough Council should talk directly with the Environment Agency on this issue.

RAMP AT SCRATBY

The representative from Ormesby St Margaret with Scratby Parish Council asked whether the ramp at Scratby would be extended. It was agreed that the Borough

Council's Coast Protection Officer would advise the Parish Council on this particular issue.

POPPY SEEDS - PLANTING IN PARISHES

The Cabinet Secretary reported that the Borough Council's Civic Working Party had recently discussed the possibility of encouraging Parish Councils to purchase poppy seeds that are currently available for sale at the B & Q Store in Great Yarmouth for planting in their parishes. The Parish Councils were asked to consider the purchase of these poppy seeds.

The meeting ended at: 21:00